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BEALE’S LIMITED

MINUTES of the ONE HUNDRED AND TWELFTH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING held at Beales Hotel, Comet Way, Hatfield, Hertfordshire AL10 9NG on Friday 7th September 2007 
Present:
Peter Smale

(Chairman)



Andrew Beale 

(Managing Director)



Tony King

(Director)



Christopher Beale
(Member)

Emma Beale 

(Member)

Nicholas Beale
(Member)




Philippa Beale

(Member)

Susan Beale 

(Member)

Trevor Beale

(Member)




Susan Clayton

(Member)

Geoffrey Kenyon
(Member)

Felicity Taylor

(Member)

Neal Taylor 

(Member)

Robert Taylor 

(Member)

In attendance:
Michael Pettit

(Company Secretary)

Grant Franklin 
(Hillier Hopkins – Auditors)

1.
The Notice convening the Meeting was taken as read.

2.
The Meeting confirmed its approval to the attendance of Michael Pettit and Grant Franklin at the invitation of the Board.

3.
The Company Secretary reported that apologies for absence had been received from the following members:



Sally Ayles (née Clayton)


Valerie Beale



John Clayton 


Lucy Clayton


Peter Clayton

Mary Evans


Michael Kenyon

Kathy McCarthy 

Betty Verney

4.
The Company Secretary reported that no proxies had been received from the members unable to attend the meeting.  

5.
The members did not require the minutes of the One Hundred and Eleventh Annual General Meeting held on Friday 8th September 2006 to be read to the Meeting and those minutes were unanimously approved and signed by Peter Smale as Chairman of that Meeting.

6.
Following a statement from the Chairman a Resolution was proposed that the Report of Directors and Audited Accounts for the year ended 31st March 2007, as submitted to the Meeting, be and are hereby received and that a final dividend of £1.00 per share recommended therein be and is hereby declared for such financial period to be paid on 28 September 2007.  


The Chairman, Mr King, Andrew Beale and Mr Franklin dealt with queries from the members upon points of detail arising from the Audited Accounts and the Chairman’s statement, including the proposed extension to Beales Hotel, and further discussions in respect of a prospective purchase of the freehold title to West Lodge Park.  Members commented upon highly satisfactory financial results in the light of trading conditions in the sector. 

Upon completion of discussions the Resolution was approved unanimously.

7.
It was proposed that Messer Hillier Hopkins be re-appointed as auditors of the Company until the conclusion of the next Annual General Meeting and that the remuneration of the auditors be fixed by the directors of the Company. The meeting approved the Resolution unanimously.

8.
It was proposed that Andrew Beale, standing for re-election having retired by rotation in accordance with the Articles of Association of the Company, be hereby re-elected as a director of the Company. The meeting approved the Resolution unanimously.  

9.
It was agreed that the proposed minutes of AGM for the preceding year be circulated with the Notice of Annual General Meeting in 2008 and for future years.

10.
There being no further business the meeting was closed at 6.35 pm.         

……………………………………..

Chairman 
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